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FCC ANNOUNCES CANCELLATION OF
CONSUMER ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING ON FEBRUARY 22, 2021

This Public Notice serves notice that, consistent with the Federal Advisory Committee Act,[footnoteRef:2] the Federal Communications Commission (Commission) announces that the meeting of the Consumer Advisory Committee (Committee) originally scheduled for Monday, February 22, 2021, is cancelled.  Notice of the rescheduled date will be announced by Public Notice and published in the Federal Register. [2:  5 U.S.C. App. 2.] 


The Commission announced the renewal of the Committee’s Charter for an eleventh two-year term on December 1, 2020.[footnoteRef:3]  The Committee is organized under, and operated in accordance with, the Federal Advisory Committee Act and provides advice and recommendations to the Commission on a wide array of consumer matters specified by the Commission.  The Committee’s mission is to make recommendations to the Commission regarding topics of particular interest to consumers, to be specified by the Commission, and to facilitate consumers’ participation in proceedings before the Commission.  Cancellation of the first meeting will permit the Commission an opportunity to review and assess how the Committee can best advance its mission during its eleventh term.   [3:  FCC Consumer Advisory Committee; Renewal of Charter, Appointment of Chair and Vice-Chair, Appointment Of Membership, and Next Meeting Date and Time, Public Notice, 35 FCC Rcd 13986 (CGB 2020).] 


To obtain further information about the Committee, consult the Committee’s webpage at:  www.fcc.gov/consumer-advisory-committee, or contact:  Scott Marshall, Designated Federal Officer, 202-418-2809 (voice or relay), Scott.Marshall@fcc.gov; or Greg Haledjian, Deputy Designated Federal Officer, 202-418-7440 (voice or relay), gregory.haledjian@fcc.gov.  To request materials in accessible formats for people with disabilities (braille, large print, electronic files, audio format), send an e-mail to fcc504@fcc.gov or call the Consumer and Governmental Affairs Bureau at 202-418-0530 (voice).
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